From: owner-ros@lists.ercot.com on behalf of Donohoo, Ken

[kdonohoo@ercot.com]

Sent: Monday, September 12, 2005 12:16 PM

To: 1 2004 ROS and others

Cc: Jones, Sam; Schrader, Tom; 1 ERCOT Transmission Services; 1 ERCOT SO

Operations Support

Subject: August Report to TAC ROS: Questions, Comments and Concerns

Importance: High

Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Blue

Attachments: ERCOTTransmissionServicesAugustReport09122005.doc

Attached to this email is the final "August Report to TAC Reliability and Operations Subcommittee" prepared by ERCOT Transmission Services staff.  This file is more up to date with only minor changes and replaces the previous report.

I received the following questions, comments or concerns (QCC) by Noon, Monday, Sept. 12:

1. Changes/updates to public generation projects were indicated.  ERCOT staff called the public generation project contacts and reconfirmed the data.  The generation levels were updated for the Jack County Generation Facility and Silver Star Project.  The in-service date has been updated

for the Hugo Plant.   

2. Questions about West-North transfer limit study.  This study has been rolled into (replaced by) the Pre-Nodal Transmission Study and a larger wind impact/integration study.  The pre-nodal study should address transfer studies and limitations.  We encourage regional planning group members to participate in this study.  The impact study is separate but complimentary study planned to address possible operations impact of large wind generation integration under SB20.  We hope to address ancillary services, regulation and reserve capacity issues.  An RFP is currently under development and will be reviewed with stakeholders before release. 

I will not be able to attend the meeting due to a conflict with the NERC Planning Committee meeting.  If you have any additional concerns please feel free to contact me.

Sincerely,

Kenneth A. Donohoo, P.E.

Manager of System Planning

Transmission Services

ERCOT

Phone (512)248-3003

FAX (512)248-6560

2705 West Lake Dr.

Taylor, TX 76574-2136
